
Half- day Lenten Quiet Day is Sat. March 13, 2010 - 9:30AM to 2:30PM 
Presenter, The Rev. Kim Seidman, will use the Nicene Creed as a guiding focus, 
providing some faith formation and making our weekly recitation a little richer in 
the process. We hope you will join us as we share in fellowship with Kim and our 
St. Tim’s family. For more information contact Danny Wechtenhiser at 
MRVNnK92@aol.com or home phone 703.430.6458. 
 
Make A Statement for Good Use of God's Resources -- Earth Hour 2010 is 
March 27, 2010, 8:30 P.M.  
World Wildlife Fund is proud to announce that  Earth Hour 2010 will take place 
Saturday, March 27, at 8:30 pm. Many National Monuments (including Mount 
Rushmore), the Empire State Building, the Las Vegas Strip, and the Golden Gate 
Bridge have already pledged to participate but what we really need is for you to 
participate again.  Standing nearly one billion people strong, we made last year’s 
Earth Hour the single largest mass action in human history. This year we need you 
to grow it.  We have worked tirelessly to bring the international community, 
governments around the world and corporate leaders to the brink of breakthrough 
action on climate change in 2010. That's why it's so important that we make our 
voice heard again.  Please join millions of people around the world in turning off 
the lights for Earth Hour to raise awareness and demand action to fight climate 
change. Grow the movement by sharing this message with your friends and family. 
Working together, we can overcome one of the greatest challenges facing our 
planet.  Visit our new site at www.EarthHour.org to access to videos and toolkits 
to help grow the movement as well as fantastic ideas on how to make Earth Hour a 
special event in your home, community or business. 
 

 
Our prayers have been requested by or for 

the following members of our church family 
and those beyond our doors. 

 
Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, Elizabeth, 
Mark, George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, Vi, 

the family of Wallace & Linda Grantham 
 

Short Term Prayer List 
Jessie, Alma, David, Maxine, Maggie, Dewaine, Katrina, Ruth, Kathy, 
Mike, Horace, Dave, Elda, Ken, Ching, Richard, Bill, Shirley, Bill R., 

Sheila, Wallace Tayman and his family, June, Marty, Henry Anthony, Jose 
E., The Family of Erik G. Jones. The Nixon Family, Alice Zorn, Barbara, 
Virginia Baechler, Emily P., Mike B., Nora, Louise Bell, Bill R., David, 

Michael G., Anna & Sing Lew, George Martin, Madeline, 
 Bob Guest, Sandy Hoybach, Jennifer, Mike Finnell, Ralph Tildon, Susie 

McCallum, Joseph, Granville Baxter, Baby Colten, Tania P., Johnny, Maya 
M., The Gebhardt Family, Tristan, Vernette Miller, Doug Robinson,  

Ching T., Joey Kelly 
 
Contributions to Haitian Relief 
Please continue to pray for our neighbors in Haiti, for Wisnel and his 
family mourning the death of Wisnel's brother Franck and their cousins 
Phanie and Alexi. If you'd like to make a contribution to the relief effort, 
make your check out to St. Timothy's, designated for ERD/Haiti. 
https://www.er-d.org/donate-select.php?code=EM010-1  

 
 

 

Please join us in Henry Hall following every 
service for fellowship and refreshments. 

  
 

Altar Flower Dedication 
The flowers on the altar are given to the Glory of God by the people of God. If you 
would like to remember or honor a loved one, please sign up on the sheet outside 
the offices or call the office at 703-437-3790. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Staff 
The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Assistant Rector  
 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian 

Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      
Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator☺ 
 

Vestry 
Jim Hendrick, Senior Warden        Kathy Lombard, Junior Warden 

Rick Wilson, Treasurer     Jillian Hajdasz, Registrar 
 

Hollis Colie    Dave Hixon  Tricia Mussante       Cheryl Brock         
Steve Page        Alain Bashore Patrick Hobson       Allison Dodd               
Duncan Hutcheon        Ted Mankin        Donna Cornwell, alternate      

 

Trustees 
    Tom McLenigan                  Keith Sinclair                 Dana “Deke” Smith 
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Announcements 

For  
February 21, 2010 

 

    
 

The First Sunday of Lent 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

    11:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
 

 
Thank you for gathering with us as part of the community of faith 
this morning at St. Tim’s and sharing in our worship.  It is a joy to 
have you worship with us and we sincerely hope you find it a 
blessing as well.  This worship service continues a long tradition of 
corporate prayer in which we bring all our thanksgivings and 
concerns before God.  Together we join in the hymns and prayers.  
We gather around the Lord’s Table to receive the bounty of God’s 
blessings.  That is the great privilege of our faith.   If you are a 
newcomer or visitor, please make yourself known to the clergy and 
members of the congregation.  If you are not familiar with the 
Episcopal services, please feel free to ask someone near you for 
assistance during the service.  So that we may respond in a helpful 
way, please fill out a Visitor’s card (in the pew racks) and place it in 
the offering plate or give it to an usher or member of the clergy. 

 

 
 

 

St. Timothy’s Mission 
 
As people of God we joyfully worship God, spread the Word of God’s love, 
treasure all people, and serve others everywhere in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 
Therefore, with God’s help, we open our doors to everyone, open our hearts in 
worship, open our eyes to the Spirit’s gifts, and open our arms to embrace God’s 
work. 



Events This Week 
SUNDAY – 2/21 

The First Sunday of Lent 
Services: 8:00 am, 9:30 am, 11:00 am 
12:30 pm Journey to Adulthood – HH 

12:30 pm Youth Group Third Sunday Brunch – HH 
12:30 pm Lay Committee – B1 

1:00 pm Hunt SAT Prep course – A1 
2:00 pm Eagle Scout Project – Youth Group Closet 

4:00 pm Stephen Ministry Continuing Ed – HH 
7:00 pm Lenten Study Series – Narthex/HH 

 
MONDAY - 2/22 

3:00 pm  Job Search Networking Team -  Cancelled 
7:00 pm    BSA Troop 159 Meeting – HH 

7:00 pm  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision –B2 
7:30 pm Vestry Meeting -  B1 

7:30 pm  VOCE Chamber Singers Rehearsal – Sanctuary 
 

TUESDAY – 2/23 
9:00 am  EfM – B1 

7:00 pm St. Cecilia Choir 
7:00 pm Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision –UR 

 
WEDNESDAY – 2/24 

9:00 am Pre-school –B1 
10:00 am  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:00 pm Pre-school –B1 
12:15 pm  Holy Eucharist/ Healing Liturgy 

4:00 pm Private Service - Sanctuary 
7:00 pm   Handbell Choir 

7:30 pm  BSA Committee  - UR 
 

THURSDAY – 2/25 
9:00 am   Preschool – B1 

7:30 pm  St. Ambrose Choir 
 

FRIDAY – 2/26 
1:30 pm   Friday Folders – Kitchen 

Youth Group  -  30 Hour Famine - HUMC 
 

SATURDAY – 2/27 
Eagle Scout Project – Youth Group Closet 

10:00 am St.Tim’s Mom’s Group – Nursery/ HH/ B1 
12:00 pm  Class on the Lord’s Prayer – B1 

 
SUNDAY – 2/28 

The Second Sunday of Lent 
Services: 8:00 am, 9:30 am, 11:00 am 

12:30 pm  MS Challenge Walk Informational Meeting –B2 
4:00 pm Youth Group Regular Meeting – HH/UR 

5:00 pm  Taize Service - Sanctuary 
7:00 pm Lenten Study Series – Narthex/HH 

 
 

 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. 
However, for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have 
a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest 
the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only the 
parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a parent is needed 
during worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black panels 
beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring 
diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for your child. 
Holy Communion 

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If 
you have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a 
blessing during Holy Communion (place your arms across your 
chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 
baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.   
To receive Holy Communion, accept the bread in your hand and 
place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is 

brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 
in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your 
mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person 
serving bread know to give you a rice wafer.  
 

Stephen Ministry 
 St.Timothy's Stephen Ministry is here just for you, whenever you 
may need us! We are always there for you. Please contact Fr. Brad 
Rundlett or Rev. Leslie Chadwick at 703-437-3790, or one of our 
Stephen Leaders, Jim Hendrick (703-430-4914), Peter or Beth 
Hwoschinsky (703-450-8599), Jane Perry (703-478-0032), Ralph or 

Florita Tildon (703-464-9377). 
 
Did You Know?  Facts, Thoughts, and Discussions on the Lord’s Prayer  
From Feb. 27 through March 6, from 12:00 noon to1:30 pm in room B1, Danny 
Wechtenhiser will lead a discussion of The Lord's Prayer. Also known as the “Our 
Father” or “Pater Noster,” according to Fuller Seminary professor Clayton Schmit, 
"there is a sense of solidarity in knowing that Christians around the globe are 
praying together and these words always unite us.  We speak these words each 
Sunday at service. Join Danny and explore these words that unite us as one. If you 
have any questions, please contact Danny Wechtenhiser at MRVNnK92@aol.com 
or call 703.430.6458. 
 
Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic Open House, Sunday February 28 from 1-3pm.  
JSFC has moved.  This free clinic serving low income families, children in Fairfax 
county and adults with high blood pressure and diabetes in Herndon, Reston, 
Chantilly and Centreville, has joined other non-profits at Connections for Hope.  
JSFC is located at 13525 Dulles Technology Dr. Herndon 20171, across 
Centreville Rd from the Clock Tower shopping center.  Please stop by on Sunday 
February 28 to see how we have progressed through the support of people like 
you.  Information about services and volunteering will be provided and light 
refreshments will be served.  For more information please call St Tim's parishioner 
and Volunteers Coordinator Tricia Mussante at 703.969.8831. 
 
Are you looking for something positive to do during Lent?  
Join us on Sunday evenings for some information, inspiration and discussion with 
Father Brad and Seminarian Peter Doddema.  We will meet on five Sunday 
evenings at 7 until 8:30 pm.  The series will begin February 21, and run through 
March 21.  Look for a sign-up sheet on the Christian Education board in Henry 
Hall.  Refer questions to Carmela Condro, 703-620-1110, ccondro@juno.com. 
 
INOVA Blood Drive  
Herndon Masonic Lodge at 820 Elden St. is sponsoring the INOVA Blood Mobile 
on Feb 27th from 8:00 am -2:00 pm. Eligibility requirements are listed on the 
Service bulletin board in Henry Hall. Call (703) 655-4655 to make your 
appointment.  Where else can you direct one hour of your time with the potential 
of saving three lives? The blood supply in our area is at a critical level, and is 
getting worse as local resources respond to the terrible situation in Haiti. Local 
blood banks are being asked to step up to help those in extreme need in Haiti in 
addition to meeting the needs in our own community. They have to turn to 
volunteers in the community to help meet that need. There is no action more 
loving and generous in nature, more humble, or more anonymous, than donating 
blood. Service Ministry… putting your faith to work!! 
 
Capital Challenge Walk MS – September 25 and 26, 2010 – Informational 
Meeting Rescheduled to February 28, 2010 
Due to a scheduling conflict today, the Capital Challenge Walk MS Informational 
Meeting has been rescheduled for next Sunday, February 28, at 12:30 p.m. in 

Room B2.  This meeting will provide you with information about multiple 
sclerosis, joining the team, St. Tim’s STRIDES for MS, different opportunities for 
team participants, how to register, and fundraising ideas.  Please contact Chris 
Brock at Christopher.Brock2@verizon.net or Hollis Colie at Hollis211@aol.com 
for more information. 
 
Annual Parish Retreat at Shrine Mont April 16-18, 2010 
It’s Shrine Mont time again! This is a wonderful time of renewal, rest, music, 
reflection and fun, open to all parishioners who would like to attend (all ages, 
families, singles, etc.). Child care is available. Shrine Mont is located less than 2 
hours from Herndon in Orkney Springs, VA, in the beautiful Shenandoah 
Mountains.  This year’s retreat theme will focus on resilience and faith in a 
challenging economy and the many opportunities for stewardship that manifest 
themselves in a time like this. Join us for this great St. Tim’s tradition, but sign up 
soon because space is limited!  Registration forms are now available in Henry 
Hall. Place deposit checks (made out to Saint Timothy's with “Shrine Mont” in the 
memo line) and forms in the "Shrine Mont" mailbox located outside the offices. 
Call Katie Mazza at 703-421-3979 or email katiemazza@yahoo.com with 
questions. 
 
30 Hour Famine 
Afraid of hungry teens?  We aren’t!  And to prove it, our youth group is going 30 
hours without eating on February 26 and 27.  Through World Vision’s 30-Hour-
Famine (a global youth movement to fight hunger), we will team up with youth 
from Herndon United Methodist Church and Trinity Presbyterian to raise funds for 
hungry children in the world.  This year, all of the money will go directly to 
Haiti!  It only takes $30 to feed and care for one child for a whole month.  Do 
your part to stop world hunger!  Donate to any youth group member and receive a 
donation receipt. In Henry Hall after each service. 
 
Today!!!  Journey to Adulthood Parent Meeting and Lunch  
Where?  Henry Hall (youth will be in the Upper room) 
When?  12:15 PM-1:30 PM 
Why?  To learn more about this program for grades 6-12 coming to St. Tim’s next 
fall and to ask questions 
To accommodate our parent meeting, Coffee Hour after the 11 AM service will be 
in the Narthex this Sunday only.  Thank you for your patience! 
 
 

 

Happy Birthday to you!!  
 
Sun. 2/21 Peter Hwoschinsky, Michael Cook, Cary Lee Dailey, 
Patrick Cowan. Christopher Jones, Leah Brady  
Mon. 2/22 Cindy Wei, Richard Weaver, Nathaniel Lamoreaux 

Tues. 2/23 Nell Hacker 
Wed. 2/24 Marty Brady, Kevin Wright  
Thurs. 2/25 Mindy Rohrbaugh 
Fri. 2/26 Max Sproles, Bill Perry, Suzanne McCeney 
Sat. 2/27 Jay Chadwick IV 
Sun. 2/28 Chris Hutchinson, John Howells 
 
Those names appearing in boldface are members. 
 

 


